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Villanova University Faculty Congress

Academic Year 2013-2014
FACULTY CONGRESS PLENARY
Meeting of November 12, 2013
Present: Joseph Betz, Lillian Cassell, Mark Doorley, Rick Eckstein (recording secretary, pro tem), Paul Hanouna, Sandra Kearney, Christopher Kilby (vice chair), Julie Klein, Edward Kresch (treasurer), Sarvesh, Kulkarni, Chad Leahy, Wenhong Luo, Barbara Ott, Paul Pasles, Nancy Sharts-Hopko, Gaynor Strickler, Robert Styer, Mark Sullivan, Fayette Veverka, Kelly Welch (chair), Joyce Willens
Absent: Wayne Bremser (NIA), Mary Ann Cantrell (NIA), Sohail Chaudhry (sabbatical leave), Jerusha Conner, Linda Copel (NIA), David Fiorenza (NIA), Judith Hadley (NIA), Kenneth Kroos (NIA), Michael Levitan, Maryanne Lieb (NIA), Meg Luo, Susan Mackey-Kallis, Salvatore Poeta (NIA), Paul Reagan, Michael Risch (NIA), Louise Russo (NIA), Sridhar Santhanam, Donna Shai, Catherine Warrick, Thomas Way (NIA), Joyce Willens
Meeting convened at 11:30 AM.
OLD BUSINESS
Announcements:

1)
Welcome to Joe Betz who represents retired faculty.
2)
Minutes from October 9th meeting are not yet ready for review.
3)
Ed Fierros (Chair of Education and Counseling) has been appointed to the Student Retention Task Force.
4)
Next semester’s FC plenaries are on 2/11, 3/13, 4/10, and 5/2 (reorganization + reception).
5)
We will be asking the President’s Office to send out a semi-formal reminder about upcoming Faculty Fridays.

Reports:

1)
The Awards Committee reported its recommendation for the recipient of the Fall 2013 Facultas Award. All representatives present voted in support of that recommendation. 

2)
COF is waiting to hear from the administration about non-tenure track faculty voting rights; is examining university R&T protocol especially in relation to possible conflicts of interest and recusals; is working with OPIR on mid-career faculty retention/promotion rates, especially in relation to female full professors, and local questions for Villanova’s version of HERI’s first-year student survey; is moving ahead with faculty appointments to Board of Trustees committees.

3)
EIC continues to explore codifying the university’s family leave policy.

4)
The Student Retention Task Force met and discussed how crucial student retention is for our 6-year graduation rate, our financial bottom line, and our national rankings. Ed Fierros said the group is considering the following issues: academic support for students of color, academic advancement program (AAP) risk, transitional services (target incoming regularly admitted students:  support needs to be there all four years and begin before the freshman academic year starts), St. Thomas of Villanova (STOVES), partnering with business college demonstrates the benefit of a baseline of reading, writing, etc. The Task Force is meeting again in December.

NEW BUSINESS
1)
Bob Styer said that, as chair of the University Senate, he will be attending a meeting on the proposal to become a Carnegie Foundation doctoral/research university and will have a report for the Faculty Congress at our next meeting.

2)
The chair is still waiting to hear back about our November 4th inquiry with Al Ortega about the E-learning Task Force’s status and how we may participate.
3)
Ed Goff has resigned from the Faculty Congress and from all Congress-related committees. We appreciate his service. 

4)
There was discussion about the faculty representation on the President’s Task Force which is examining possible changes to the University’s Office of Public Safety.  MOTION: FC should kindly advise the conveners that it the Faculty Congress is best poised to recommend and appoint faculty representatives to this and other task forces.  PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.

Meeting adjourned at 12:10 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Rick Eckstein, Recording Secretary Pro Tem
Joseph Betz, Wayne Bremser, Mary Ann Cantrell, Lillian Cassel, Sohail Chaudhry, Jerusha Conner, Linda Copel, Mark Doorley, Rick Eckstein, David Fiorenza, Judith Hadley, Paul Hanouna, Sandra Kearney, Christopher Kilby (vice-chair), Julie Klein, Edward Kresch, Kenneth Kroos, Sarvesh Kulkarni, Chad Leahy, Michael Levitan, Maryanne Lieb, Mi Luo, Wenhong Luo, Susan Mackey-Kallis, Barbara Ott, Paul Pasles, Salvatore Poeta, Paul Reagan, Bernard Reilly, Michael Risch, Louise Russo, Sridhar Santhanam, Donna Shai, Nancy Sharts-Hopko,
Gay Strickler, Robert Styer, Mark Sullivan, Fayette Veverka, Catherine Warrick, Thomas Way, Kelly Welch (chair), Seth Whidden (on leave), Joyce Willens

